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Mister President,

The Philippines warmly welcomes the delegation of Guatemala to the 28th Session of the UPR Working Group and appreciates Guatemala’s constructive and thorough engagement in the UPR process.
My delegation notes the comprehensive national report from the Guatemalan government and the positive steps it has taken in order to adhere to domestic and international human rights standards.  
The Philippines commends Guatemala for the affirmative measures implemented to advance women’s rights, encourage political participation of women in society, and promote women empowerment.  We also acknowledge the adoption of the Policy on Gender Equality and Promotion of Women’s Human Rights as a best practice in institutionalizing a victim-centered and gender-sensitive approach in the administration of justice. 
The Philippines also notes Guatemala’s commitment to comply with its international commitments and obligations, as evident on the submission of reports and responses to various UN human rights treaty bodies for the period 2012 to 2017, including a midterm report in April 2014. 
The Philippines applauds Guatemala for its continuing policies to protect the rights of migrants and their families, noting that Guatemala has ratified the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and their Families.  
The Philippines recommends that, first, Guatemala consider ratifying ILO Convention 189, and second, Guatemala continues to provide sufficient funding for its human rights programs and activities.
Finally, Mister President, the Philippines joins other States in wishing Guatemala all success in the continued implementation of its accepted recommendations. 
Thank you, Mister President.

